F R R E S   P T A   M I N U T E S

Date: Thursday, October 9, 2014

Meeting Called to Order at 3:15 PM. 

In Attendance: PTA Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Kenly Brozman, Vice President; and Ilona Packie, Treasurer; Faculty Members Tom Nadolny, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher/Faculty; Kathleen Bracken, Librarian and Meaghan Phair, Teacher/Faculty; Committee Heads/Parents: Wendy Berman, Craig Drenga and Alicia Dunaj.

MOTIONS VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting.

Principal’s Report. 

Tom presented the MCAS results. Overall, we are doing well in ELA but struggling in Math, however we are catching up to where we need to be. Targets have also been moving as we’ve made progress so we need to make up ground. We only missed our targets by 2 or 3 points in some cases. 1-1 aides have been redeployed to work with those identified as needing additional help. Tom and Mike Saporito have been working to come up with strategies to encourage kids to take their time (not rush through the test) – perhaps provide a special recess or a pizza party when testing is complete.

Treasurer’s Report. 

• Annual PTA filing fees submitted to MA PTA ($250), we paid the school $300 for paper and supplies, $186 to stock the snack bar.
· Beginning balance of $15,781.98 - $9,121 (classroom accounts) - $5,700 (earmarked for playground improvements) = $3,400 operating funds.
· 51 PTA members this year so far, with high faculty/administration participation.
Kenly and Chris: Gaga Pit Presentation.
Kenly and Chris researched available Gaga Pits and provided an outline/video of how the game is played. It is essentially a modern version of dodgeball. Available kits are constructed of either wooden or plastic walls; plastic walls being the more expensive option. They are, however, hollow, lighter and portable (can be moved inside for indoor recess in winter months or gym classes). It was also pointed out that they will be more forgiving than wood when bumped into. There are various sizes available and you can use as many segments as you’d like. Jenna has agreed to introduce in PE classes and train the students in the rules (perhaps we have student “ambassadors” in each grade who are well-versed in the rules of the game.) It was agreed that we should opt for the mid-size set (20’ x 22’) for $4,825 (includes shipping) which is a sufficient size for a game of 15-20 kids. Company is SportResourceGroup.com. Tom will contact the company in the hopes of obtaining for less than advertised price. It was agreed that we would allocate $4,825 for the purchase of this item.

President’s Report.

· Flower Power Fundraiser: Order forms due tomorrow. Sherry will circulate list of online sales so appropriate students/classes can be credited.

· Book Fair

Thursday, 10/30 from 3-5pm: Set-up


Friday, 10/31: Teacher Sneak Preview/Complete Wish List slips


Monday, 11/3 from 10am-3pm: Students preview


Wednesday, 11/5 from 12:30-7pm: Open to Public during conferences





  5-6pm: Dinner for teachers


Thursday, 11/6 from 9am-12pm: Student Sales  


Friday, 11/7 from 12:30-3:30pm: Student Sales




     5-8pm: Family Fun Night

· Theme: Sir Read-a-Lot’s Castle
· Mad Science will be presenting their Fire & Ice show ($450, but submitting grant request to OCC)
· Wendy to order 10 18” x 24” lawn signs for roughly $120. 
· Mahaiwe Trip: Grants have already been submitted by the office for two trips so Sherry will hold off on applying for grant for Circus trip.
· Holiday Shop
Wednesday, December 10: Set-up
Thursday, December 11 and Friday, December 12: Student sales. 

FYI – Friday, 12/12 is a half-day.

Gaia Roots Performance. 

• It was decided that we would look into having them come in the Spring and Kenly will apply for an OCC grant. Cost is $1,000 for 1.5 hour long show (or two 45 minute shows/workshops/concerts). Perhaps we can consider for end of Screen-Free Week.
Meeting Adjourned at 4:27 PM.

Next PTA Meeting: Thursday, November 13th, 2014, 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

